HAMPTON UNIVERSITY HAMPTON, VIRGINIA 23668

OFFICE OF PRESIDENT-EMERITUS (757) 727-5111 January 30, 2024

Mrs. Mary Bunting City Manager 48 Queen Way West Hampton, VA 23669

Via Email: mbunting@hampton.gov

Dear Mrs. Bunting:

Mrs. Harvey and I would like to establish an Endowment of \$20,000 in the City of Hampton in honor of former Chief of Police, Pat Minetti. This Endowment should provide \$1,000 annually to a Hampton police officer chosen by a committee made up of the Chief of Police, the City Manager, Mayor, Human Resources Director and the Commonwealth's Attorney. We would like for the recipient to have demonstrated outstanding leadership, character, caring and support for the citizens in our community.

We have always thought fondly of Chief Minetti and the entire Minetti family. It would be an honor to initiate this award to deserving police officers. Please contact me if you have any further questions or concerns about our proposal and do contact us with all necessary information needed to contribute.

With all good wishes,

William R. Harvey

President Emeritus

WRH/nmss